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Thank you, Madame Chair. I’m deeply grateful to Gov. Moore for being with us this morning and 

sharing his priorities as we head into the legislative session. We appreciate his leadership and 

his friendship. 

 

Speaking of the legislative session, I welcome to her first board meeting Susan Lawrence, our 

new vice chancellor for government relations. And I bid farewell to Vice Chancellor Tim 

McDonough, who actually interrupted his tenure at NACUBO to be with us today. Thank you, 

Tim. 

 

As we close out another year together and prepare for the holiday break, my gift to all of you is 

the gift of brevity. This report should be my shortest of the year. That effort is helped by the fact 

that we met just a few weeks ago. Still, we have a lot of good news to celebrate. 

 

I’ll start with our host today, the University of Maryland, Baltimore (UMB). All of you who know 

me know how deeply I value partnership. It’s something that UMB does especially well, as 

evidenced by the last few weeks.  

 In partnership with Wexford Science + Technology, UMB added the last beam to 4MLK, 

an eight-story tower transforming not just UMB’s BioPark but the entire gateway to 

West Baltimore. 

 In partnership with the University of Maryland, Baltimore County (UMBC), UMB is 

creating a $4 million NIH accelerator to grow faculty-developed technologies in 

biomedicine and the life sciences.  

 In partnership with Prince George’s County Libraries, UMB’s School of Nursing is 

bringing needed health resources to the community and providing students vital clinical 

experiences.  

 In partnership with WJZ and the University of Maryland Medical Center, UMB brought 

Thanksgiving dinner to nearly 1,000 West Baltimore families, a long and beloved 

tradition in this neighborhood. 

 And in partnership with the University of Maryland, College Park (UMCP)—the MPower 

partnership—UMB celebrated a top 20 ranking in the NSF’s annual 
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Elsewhere across the USM, Towson University announced a $150 million renovation of Smith 

Hall, where TU will
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Coppin State University hosted TEDCO’s Black Female Founders Forum, unpacking the unique—

and uniquely tough—challenges that Black women face as entrepreneurs, especially in securing 

capital. And then, in a stroke of genius, VCs and investors were invited to the stage to put their 

money where their mouth is. Thank you, President Jenkins. 

 

The University of Maryland Global Campus (UMGC) is flexing its muscle in cybersecurity. UMGC 

hosted the CyberMaryland Annual Conference, joining academia, industry, and government in 

tackling the biggest challenges in cyber. For its efforts to build an inclusive cyber workforce, the 

university won Maryland’s Cybersecurity Diversity Trailblazer Award. And UMGC’s cybersecurity 

team continues to impress, with seven top 3 wins this year in national and global competitions. 

President Fowler, congratulations. 

 

Frostburg State University was recognized by Phi Kappa Phi as a Circle of Excellence Silver 

Chapter. 
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